workers extremely

The CPSU has now re

the University that ‘trial p€e

meant in these circumstance

‘probation’. The University will e

managers that the ‘trial period’ referre
clause 329 of the enterprise agreement sh@
only be in effect in limited circumstances. Thi
may include situations where a staff member
is deemed to require extra training to meet
the needs of the new role, following the merit
selection process. Otherwise, there should be
no ‘trial period’ in effect.

Professional Staff Development Fund

The University has expressed disappointment
regarding the low staff uptake of this centrally
run scheme, which was won by the CPSU in
the last enterprise bargaining negotiations. Next

year they will devolve this to Faculties and PSUs
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a greater extent, making $1.3 million directly
ble to assist staff locally. Account codes

e this funding MUST only be spent on

ef Professional staff development.

agreement provides
ment Team’ will

library manage
provisions from the do€

e Library JCC

The CPSU has led the way in

Library Draft Leave and Flexible Worki
Provisions referred to above. This push™
has led to library management relenting, and



agreeing, after years of refusal, to meet regularly
with us via a Joint Consultative Committee. This
will allow us to formally raise matters directly
with management on behalf of members in the
hope of better outcomes without the need for
dispute action.

CPSU branch office move

After 70 years of existence, the Transient
Building has been cleared for demolition. The
CPSU Office has now relocated from Transient
to Rooms 389 and 389A of the Merewether
Building.

Enjoy your break!

Finally, at the end of another very challenging
and disrupted year for all members (and indeed
all professional staff of the University) we wish

you and your respective families a wonderful
and relaxing Christmas break. We will be back
next year, refreshed and more active than ever,
and looking for fresh assistance via our long-
overdue AGM.

Please consider representing your faculty
or professional service unit within the CPSU
Branch Committee next year. This helps us
to assist you and your workmates, as well as
providing you with unique insights regarding
developments across the University. More news
next year.

Please strengthen your union by:
* Forwarding this email to colleagues;

* Asking your colleagues to Join the PSA/
CPSU

Join the PSA

PSA

DEFENDING
PUBLIC SERVICES

by protecting jobs and workplace rights

Authorised by Anne Gardiner, General Secretary,

Public Service Association of NSW, 160 Clarence Street Sydney



https://membership.psa.asn.au/join/

